CEDAR COVE NEWSLETTER



ENJOY THE VIEW at ISLAND SWING Special Thanks to:

- Peugeot Family for swing donation years ago.
- Dan Lachowyn for repairing it earlier this year.
- A volunteer crew, led by Kris Leonhardt consisted of Dave Foster, Joel Beinbrech & Steve Leonhardt, who recently cleared overgrown foliage from the area.

More hands mean less work for the enjoyment of all! To volunteer in the future, call Kris at 419-602-7346

Welcome to New Neighbors

Curtis & Niccole McEwen - 1607 Cedar Pt.

No Annual Meeting/potluck dinner in 2020 due to Covid-19 restrictions. The budget will be sent to members via email. Please feel free to contact respective Board committee member if any concerns or suggestions.



ALL WELCOME TO PLAY BALL!

John & Vanessa Struve extend an open invitation to any neighbor who wants to play a game of pickleball on their backyard courts (1535 Willow). Call ahead 772-633-6933.

CEDAR COVE SPEED LIMIT NOW 14-1/2 MPH

For safety in our neighborhood, the speed limit is being lowered from 20 to 14-1/2 MPH so that all drivers will now know to DRIVE SLOWLY and WE MEAN IT!



CEDAR COVE BOARD -

Secretary - Erline Trsek 419-502-7503

Treasurer - Christine Mack 419-656-5197

Trustees/Committee Chairs:

Dave Foster 419-625-5111 (Streets/Island) John Melching 419-656-6902 (Picnic) Lou Schultz 614-560-0231 (Beach) Randy Stineman 216-538-8877 (Marina) Doug White 440-570-6242 (Island)

Cove email: cedarcoveassociation@gmail.com Cove Website: www.cedarpointcove.com

BOARD UPDATES:

- --BEACH -
- -- No glass or motorized vehicles allowed on beach.
- -- Please remove doggie waste & deposit trash or recycle items appropriately. DO NOT place drift wood, fish or floating articles in the trash cans.
- -- Due to high water, beach buoys are closer to shore use caution.
- -- Joel & Judy do a great job of cleaning the beach but be a good neighbor and help out when possible.
- --<u>ISLAND</u> Island storage items must be clearly MARKED with owner's NAME. The Association is not liable for any damage to stored items.

Please clear weeds around your own stored item!

The Board had stones spread on the Island entry drive this year and is scheduling to have a couple old trees removed. A broken children's swing seat was replaced. And a picnic table may also be purchased for the Island.

The Island gate lock has recently been broken. The Board will be replacing with a new lock and new keys. Residents will be notified to obtain a new key when they are available from Erline.

NOTE: The Island gate should be LOCKED when not in use - please help to maintain this security.

<u>STREETS</u>: In view of recent mild winter snow plow cost savings, carry-over funds available to do some street repairs this year - final damaged sections at entrance on Sunset Drive.